
Fairhope Pedestrian and Bicycle Committee Meeting Minutes   
 
Date: 10/4/2022  
 
Committee Member Attendees: Gary Gover; Rosalie Stromme; Bill Hall; Chris Riley; Katie 
Bolton; Chris Knight  
   
Committee Member Absentees: John Kavanagh; Jack Graves 
 
Guests in Attendance: Chris Ambron; Jessica Walker 
 
City Councilman representative: None were in attendance. 
_______________________________________________________ 
Meeting called to order at 4:01pm by Bill Hall.  
Motion carried to approve 9/6/2022 minutes.  
 
Administrative Items:  This committee has two candidates interested in volunteering: Mike 
Walker and Morgan Russell. Morgan Russell has already submitted his application to become 
approved to serve on this committee.  
***Action Item: Committee members to review Morgan Russell’s application in preparation for 
for voting at next meeting.  
 
Rambo Sidewalk Painting:  ***Action Item:   Gary Gover will discuss with Rambo’s Auto for 
their input regarding the proposed Mardi-Gras-themed crosswalk at their intersection. .  
 
Sidewalk Inventory Mapping:  In order to prevent overlapping efforts, Chris Ambron provided a 
shaded hard copy map of Fairhope city limits which will be maintained at Katie Bolton’s 
business. Any committee member who completes a section of the Fairhope sidewalk inventory 
project should highlight on this map the areas completed to avoid duplication; highlighting can 
take place during normal business hours of Pro Cycle and Tri.    
 
Safe Routes to School Resolution:   Bill Hall and Charlene Lee presented this resolution to the 
Fairhope City Council meeting held on 9/26/2022 and council members voted unanimously to 
approve this resolution.    
      
Comprehensive Land Use presentation:  This presentation which was to be held in October 2022 
has been postponed by the consultants; it is tentatively rescheduled for sometime in January 
2023.   
 
Next scheduled meeting: November 1, 2022 at 4pm in the Library’s Second Floor Boardroom.    
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:45pm.  
Respectfully submitted,   
Rosalie Stromme, Secretary 
 
 


